HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on July 12th. 2023
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. S.Ward


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.T.Dossor
   Cllr.M.Bown  








Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public participation Cllr.Ward said that recent events at the Chequers PH were in accordance with their licence. The landlord was present and confirmed that he had been in discussion with Broadland DC and that he would endeavour to improve communications with local residents prior to future events. He said he was not planning any more outdoor live music events this year but hoped that the beer festival would be an annual event as this helped to secure the future of the pub.
b) Police Report The website indicated that there had been two incidents recorded in May.
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper had submitted a written report stating that the Western Link work had paused until clarity on funding had been received, a decision on the Mayton Wood site should be made in August, the next NCC budget forecasted a 4.99% increase and he had been told that the Greater Norwich Local Plan should be concluded in 2024 but any further site allocations were unlikely.
d) BDC Report Cllr.Ward stressed the importance of the BDC “Help Hub” which could offer advice and support on a wide range of issues to residents who did not know how to seek assistance. The direct line is 430431.
e) Full Council

1. Apologies Cllr.Roper (NCC)
2. Declarations of Interest Kevin Saggers as a Village Hall committee member
3. Minutes of the meeting on June 14th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Co-option A lengthy discussion took place on residents who had offered themselves for co-option.  Members voted unanimously to co-opt Mr.Jeremy Hill of the Annexe, Grange Lodge. 
5. Declaration of Acceptance of Office Mr.Hill was unable to be present and would be asked to sign this at the next meeting.
6. Reports The Clerk reported that complaints regarding churchyard maintenance had been referred to the PCC. The playground signs on Hall Road had been ordered from NCC and there would be no charge to the Parish Council.
7. Planning The Council declined to make any comment on an application concerning replacement industrial units at 10 Buxton Road, Frettenham.
8. QE Playground The annual inspection report had been received and circulated to members. It was agreed to send a copy to NGF Play and ask them to quote for the correction of any defects.
9. Correspondence A  progress report had been received from Anglian Water on their comprehensive survey of drainage and sewerage systems in the village. Mrs.Fletcher had no longer got any animals in the paddock on Chequers Field and it was mutually agreed to end her grazing agreement on July 31st. The village hall had outlined recent major expenditure and it was agreed to release the £2500 grant.
10. Finance Cheques signed:









The Play Inspection Co. – Annual inspection (inc.VAT)
£87.54
Hainford Village Hall – Annual grant



£2,500.00

The Clerk reported balances c/fwd excluding Chequers Field £20,157.95
11.  Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk was asked to arrange for a tree inspection on the village green
12. Questions from the Public None
13. Next meeting September 13th. 7.30 p.m.
